Bentleyville Borough Council
Regular Meeting
                                           Tuesday, June 5,, 2012 at 7:00 P.M.

900 Main Street, Bentleyville, Pa. 15314

Regular meeting of Bentleyville Borough Council was called to order by President Joseph Kurilko at 7 P.M. in the Bentleyville Borough Municipal Complex with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council Members present:  President Joseph Kurilko, Vice President Roy Larimer, Mr. Gary Damich, Mr. Stan Glowaski, Mrs. Linda Vrabel, Mr. Ken Yankosky.

Also Present:  Solicitor Dennis Makel, Secretary Sheryl Hreha and Assistant Secretary Ruth DiNardo.  Mayor Tom Brown was not present.
Business from the floor:

Mr. Jansante and Mr. Clark, residents from David Drive, addressed council about an agreement that was made when the Carlisles presented their plan to Bentleyville Borough for their housing development. According to the agreement the street was to be paved.

After twenty years, nothing has been done. The residents of David Drive are upset. They pay taxes but do not receive the same benefits that other taxpayers in Bentleyville receive due to the fact the agreement was never upheld. 
After some discussion from council, Mr. Glowaski and Mr. Yankosky reassured these residents that Solicitor Makel will get the information and review it at which time council will be glad to look at it and try to resolve the issue. Mr. Glowaski suggested there should be minutes from the Planning Commission meeting. Council agreed it would be very costly to do anything to the road. Solicitor Makel suggested maybe putting pressure on Carlisle to help these people. Solicitor Makel will talk it over with Mr. Larimer.

Secretary Hreha addressed the council to accept her letter of resignation. She also requested that sick/vacation/personal days owed to her could be paid. The total of all days accumulated is $7,920.00. A motion by Mr. Larimer and seconded by Mr. Damich was made to accept Mrs. Hreha resignation and to pay her the $7,920.00 due to her. Motion passed unanimously. Council presented her with a gift and thanked her for her years of service. Mrs. Hreha stated she would be willing to train the new secretary and do the bills until the new secretary is bonded. Council agreed.

Dan Sturchak from Penn Avenue addressed council about a situation with a neighbor wanting to open up paper alley. This issue was brought up before council one year ago. Solicitor Makel commented that the borough will not be involved. If she directs or increases the water flow to their properties they can take civil action against her. He was advised that there are certain permits needed from state/city/borough to open the alley to Johnson Road. After much discussion council directed Solicitor Makel to contact Carlisle and discuss permits he will need for the project. Solicitor Makel also stated that we will not close any alleys. Resolutions have to be passed that the borough has no public interest.

IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski, seconded by Mrs. Vrabel to approve the May 1, 2012 minutes. Motion passed unanimously. 
IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Larimer, seconded by Mr. Damich to approve the Financial Report ending May 31, 2012. Motion passed unanimously.

Unfinished Business:

Big Jim’s Plaza - Mr. Glowaski, as chairman of the Planning Commission, discussed Big Jim’s Plaza Minor Plan Development. The Bentleyville Borough Planning Commission voted unanimously, based on opinions of Roberta Sarraf and Widmer Engineering, to recommend to council that they grant final approval of the site plan as presented on May 21, 2012 and to the Penn Dot Highway Occupancy permit/elevation and Plaza floor plan dated March 25, 2012/the land development plan dated March 26, 2012. The Bentleyville Planning Commission stated that the plan approved is the first plan as it was given. If any changes are made Dr Gosai would have to go through the entire process for approval by Bentleyville Borough Planning Commission. IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski seconded by Mr. Larimer to approve the Big Jim’s Plaza Minor Land Development as received by the Bentleyville Borough Planning Commission. Motion was passed unanimously.

IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Yankosky, seconded by Mr. Damich to authorize Solicitor Makel to contact all who hold liens, mortgages, and complaints against the Marvin Taylor property. The motion passed unanimously.
Replacement of Computer Server - Received two quotes from Dell for the new computer Server. One quote $2,142.00 (model 621495961) and $1,760.24. Matt Washil, our computer consultant, recommended quote No. 1-this system has everything needed for Borough operations. Mr. Yankowsky will contact Dell to negotiate a better price. Council agreed to table the approval of the price until June 28, 2012. Council approved the purchase. 

Paving Project - Specifications will be given to Solicitor Makel. IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski, seconded by Mrs. Vrabel to have Solicitor Makel prepare an advertisement for the streets council approved to pave. Bids are due in the Borough office by 12 noon on July 3, 2012 to be opened at 7 P.M.  The motion passed unanimously.

InSource Power Contract, Champion Energy - Solicitor Makel informed council of the conversation he had with Christi of Champion Energy concerning the contract that was initiated with Insource and the fraudulent second contract. She claims the borough owes the termination fee because the contract was terminated. Based upon Solicitor Makel’s understanding of the law, forging of the second contract violated the first contract. After further discussion he told her to contact Rudy Sarianna of Insource. Council agreed.

New Business:

IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski, seconded by Mr. Larimer to accept the resignation, with regrets, of the Borough Secretary/Treasurer Hreha.  Motion passed unanimously.
IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Yankowsky, seconded by Mr. Larimer to hire Kimberly Sacco as Bentleyville Secretary/Treasurer at the present rate and same benefits as the resigning Secretary/Treasurer, effective in two weeks. 

Roll Call vote: Roy Larimer, yes; Linda Vrabel, yes; Gary Damich, yes; Joe Kurilko, yes; Stan Glowaski, yes; Bob Paul, yes;  Ken Yankosky, yes;  Mr. Paul, no. Motion carried.
IT WAS MOVED BY Stan Glowaski, seconded by Mrs. Vrabel to accept resignation of Kym Secrect, animal control officer submitted on May 4, 2012. Motion passed unanimously. A name will be submitted to President Kurilko of someone who may be interested in the job.
IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Yankosky, seconded by Mrs. Vrabel to pay invoice of $650.00 and accept 2011 Real Estate Audit. Motion passed unanimously.

Council discussed the vacating of Centre/Center Avenue as well as Spruce/Spring/Pine alleys as requested by Attorney John Petrisek, representing the Ross’. IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski, seconded by Mr. Yankowsky to authorize Solicitor Makel to prepare and advertise an ordinance relinquishing any public right the may have in said paper streets and paper alleys excluding current existing sewage and water lines.  Council approved unanimously.

IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Larimer, seconded by Mr. Damich to assign address 321 Beallsville Road Lot 33 to Shirley and George Williams, new owners of Old West Estates. Motion carried unanimously.

Secretary’s Report:

Received thank you note from Makel family for flowers the Borough sent for the passing of his mother.

Recreation Board Report:

Mrs. Vrabel stated Fireworks will be on July 7, 2012.  There will be activities at the park all day.

Mr. Glowaski informed council that the Bentleyville Lioness Club is purchasing a piece of equipment for the Youth Playground worth approximately $7,000.00. The council is happy to accept the donation.

Solicitor’s Report:

None

Mayor’s Report:

Mayor is not present

Committee Reports:

Mr. Glowaski stated that Mr. Larimer has been working with bridges/maintenance for bathrooms/looking into new building for Recreation Board. Mr. Larimer stated there is $500.00 left from Caramel Park Grant and Art will look at lights.

Streets and Bridges:

Council didn’t receive any feedback from Penn Dot about culverts on Beallsville Road.
Roy Larimer collected $56.41 of parking meter money.

One bridge at Richardson Park is completed.

Mr. Yankosky recommended flashing lights for machine used for street sweeping.

Redevelopment:

Mr. Damich is waiting for clearance on Marvin Taylor’s property. Assume it’s paid off, it was never satisfied.

Finance and Purchases:

IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski, seconded by Mr. Yankosky to transfer $50,000.00 from the General Fund to the Commonwealth Invest Fund. Motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Yancowski read Treasurer’s Report ending May 31, 2012.
Mr. Glowaski asked if we still receive reimbursement from Representative Newman and was told that we are compensated $250 per month in rent. 

IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Larimer, seconded by Mr. Damich to have Ruth contact the insurance company to make application for Kimberly Sacco to be bonded. Motion passed unanimously. 
Council would like Mrs. Sacco to train as soon as possible. Solicitor Makel states she does not have to be bonded to train. Upon being bonded she will have to change signatory cards at the bank.
IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski, seconded by Mr. Damich to pay bills. Motion passed unanimously.
IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Larimer, seconded by Mrs. Vrabel to accept receipts.

Reconvene on June 18, 2012 at 7 P.M. to open bids on Block Building and discuss computer price – Post notice on front door.
IT WAS MOVED BY Mr. Glowaski seconded by Mr. Larimer to reconvene meeting on June 18, 2012 at 7 P.M.  to open bids on Block Building and discuss computer price – Post notice on front door.  Motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted

Ruth DiNardo – Assistant Secretary

